Minutes of Lepton and Kirkheaton Surgeries Patient Participation Group 
Date:

23rd May 2016
Time:

7pm

Venue:

Lepton Surgery 
Present:
David Robb, Sue Hoyle, Annette Day, Peter Clay, Dr Mani, Marcus Beaumont, Mary McCormack, Margorie Beaumont, J Arragon, L Arragon, Jill Robson, John Carter, Dr Asalu.
Apologies:
Jenny Spencer, Freda Trigg, Gill Briggs, Delia Haywood, Jacqui Yates, Ruth Harris.
1. Rowlands Chemist Lepton
We are still having some problems with the issue of prescriptions.  There can be long delays and patients are kept waiting, we do not have this problem at Kirkheaton chemist.  The surgery is taking action to improve the situation by employing a practice pharmacist who will liaise with Rowlands chemist.  
2. Telephone Audit
This was carried out at both surgeries and has now been completed.  The answer times were in the range of 1-10 seconds which is good.  The A&E closure consultation period has not finished yet and an extra meeting is to be held at the John Smiths Stadium. 
3. Mindfulness courses
After some discussion it was agreed to set up the mindfulness courses.  Venues offered are the local Methodist church or Rowley Hill Working Mens Club.  A Methodist minister has been seconded to this role, which involves working with the local community.  He has had intensive training in all the necessary areas to be effective.  A course could typically cover an 8 week period, areas covered will include stress, pain relief, anxiety and depression.  A meeting will be arranged to set up all the necessary details.
4. CQC Visit Presentation
There was a presentation by Dr Mani of the visit by the CQC on 21st January 2016.  This was the first such visit for the surgeries and the report was interim and not the final draft which should be available sometime in June.  
The report was too comprehensive and detailed to be included in these minutes.  For those interested it will be published on the internet, in full, so all can read it at a future date.  
Firstly, it was a great disappointment to find that the CQC had decided that in many areas we were inadequate and as a result we were placed in special measures.

A further inspection will take place in 6 months and if there is no improvement it could lead to the cancellation of registration as a GP practice.  However, if was emphasised that this action is very unlikely.  

The many issues raised by the CQC are in the main administrative and to list them here would not help as many may appear trivial. The surgery have already fully addressed the issues raised by the CQC and many documents have been forwarded to the CQC with some such as nurses training proving that correct procedures were already in place.
A full time practice manager has been appointed, also a full time reception manager has been appointed.  Both surgeries will be covered by the managers.  

A practice pharmacist is now in place to liaise with Rowlands chemist and to deal with the bulk of prescriptions.
From 2nd July 2016 two secretaries will be available to cover the 5 surgery days.

A scanner-coder will be employed, as needed, to enable better results in this area.  

An extra receptionist will be recruited.

A full time salaried GP started 1st April 2016.

With a current more stable staff position, Dr Mani assured the meeting that he has full confidence in them all and things will continue to improve with the future plans the Surgery has and they are already prepared for the revisit of the CQC. On the clinical side, it seems the patients are very satisfied as more appointments are available, including longer ones if required, and home visits too.  The surgery was also responsive to the needs of older people.  

5. Date of Next Meeting

September 12th 2016 at 7.00pm, Lepton Surgery.
